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Prelude 

Organist     Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome, Mutual Greeting & Announcements Pastor Dave Smit 

*Call to Worship 

*God's Greeting  

*Hymn:  Red 53  Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Red 170  Joy to the World 

Congregational Prayer followed by Lord's Prayer in unison 

Offering for General Fund:  offering plate will be in back as you leave the sanctuary 

*Hymn:  Red 186  Away in a Manger 

Scripture:  Ruth 3 

Sermon:  God’s Redemptive Plan 

*Hymn:  Red 191  While by Our Sheep 

*Benediction 

*Doxology:  There is a Redeemer – words on screen 

Postlude 

*Please stand if able 



Today/This Week: 
Worship – 9:30 a.m.; Program practice after eating dinner 
 Youth Group SERVE Baked Potato dinner after service 
December 23 – Coffee Break Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation Class, 5-6:00 p.m. via Zoom 
Ladies Evening Bible Study, 7:00 p.m. 
December 24 – Christmas Program, 6:45 p.m. (note the time) 
December 25 – Christmas Day service, 9:30 a.m. 

 

Upcoming: 
December 27 – Worship service, 9:30 a.m. 
December 30 – no Coffee Break Bible Study 

Confirmation – no class, Christmas break 
No Ladies Evening Bible Study 

 
December 13:  Attendance- 72; Offering- $2205 General Fund 
 
SIGN-UP FOR MEETING:  There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the social hall 
for people to set up a personal meeting with two elders and/or a deacon.  
Please indicate on the sign-up sheet which elders/deacon you would prefer to 
meet with.  The purpose of the individual meetings is for people to give ideas 
on church direction and any other information you would like to pass along to 
the consistory.  It is a time for elders and deacons to listen to you.  The 
consistory is encouraging everyone to participate! 
 
Prayer Concerns:  Continue to hold Jim and Christina Woehl in your prayers.  
Pastor Dykstra has had a second biopsy from his mouth and neck and is to see 
his cancer doctor on December 30. 
 
Ladies Aid Christmas Party – we are trying something different this year for 
the annual Ladies Christmas Party.  We will be dismissed from church and all 
that want to eat at the Youth Group SERVE meal should be seated shortly after 
church.  Everyone will sing a few songs and we will read a few bible passages 
to begin the Advent season.  Everyone will then go through the line to eat 
dinner.  After dinner, the kids will then be dismissed to the sanctuary for 
Christmas Program practice. 
 
POINSETTIA CHRISTMAS TREE:  There is a poinsettia Christmas tree in the 
social hall for the Advent season.  If you would like to make a donation in 
memory of a loved one, a card with their name will be placed on a plant in 



their memory.  Please give your donation and name(s) to the Peace Youth 
Group/Rachel Guthmiller. 
 
MADELYN HECKENLAIBLE SENIOR PROJECT:  As part of her senior project, 
Madelyn Heckenlaible is collecting decorations to be donated to the Menno 
Olivet Care Center.  Donate your gently used decorations for any holiday.  
Decorations that are able to be hung are preferred since there is limited table 
top space but all decorations are appreciated!  You may drop off decorations 
at school, Total Stop, or give to Maddy in church by December 20 (today). 
 
CHRISTMAS CARDS:  We would like to remember the residents of the Menno-
Olivet Care Center this year with Christmas cards.  We’ll have boxes of 
Christmas cards in the consistory room for you to fill out for the residents.  
There is a list of all MOCC residents by the boxes of cards.   Please take some 
time to fill out the Christmas cards with an encouraging note to a resident.  
Please fill out a card or several cards by today - December 20.  Donna Zeeb will 
deliver all cards to the Care Center this week. 
 
Baby Gifts:  The Women of the Church group is again collecting unwrapped 
baby clothes and gifts for the Alpha Center during the whole month of 
December.  Please bring your gifts to the table in the Social Hall. 
 
SCHAEFFER FREEZER MEALS:  If anyone would like to make a freezer meal for 
Galen & Connie Schaeffer, you are encouraged to put in the freezer at church.  
Please mark on the container that it is for Galen & Connie. 
 
Prayer Group:  There is a prayer group that meets at 9:10 a.m. each Sunday 
morning in the council room.  Anyone interested in praying before the service 
is welcome to come.  If you would like more information, talk to Doug  
Schaeffer. 
 

CDC Guidelines: 
*We will be following the CDC guidelines. 
*Please do not attend yet if your health is vulnerable, you are sick, or you are not 
yet comfortable being near people. 
*Please do not linger inside the building before or after worship. 
*Please distance yourself, by family group in the sanctuary.  
*Wearing a mask is welcome. 
*If you have any questions or concern please feel free to contact the consistory. 

 


